The UAF Faculty Senate reaffirmed the following resolution at Meeting #176, Sept. 12, 2011:

The following resolution was passed at Faculty Senate Meeting #146 in Fall 2007, and endorsed by a
letter distributed to the UAF community in Fall 2008. The Administrative Committee would like to have
the Faculty Senate reaffirm the resolution publicly at Faculty Senate Meeting #176 as the current review
cycle gets underway.

RESOLUTION

WHEREAS the members of Faculty Committees are called upon under the concept of shared governance
to provide professional review of other faculty candidates undergoing Tenure, Promotion, and
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WHEREAS the faculty portion of the review process must be fair and reasonable in order to maintain the
reputation of the University, and the integrity of the academic process,

WHEREAS open and transparent Committee deliberations facilitate fair and reasonable review,

Review Committees choose to follow the traditional option of allowing a candidate for Tenure,
Promotion, or Comprehensive Review to opt for an “open” meeting, and that “mandatory closed”
meetings be avoided, including during the 2007-08 review cycle.

RATIONALE:



